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A report on a proposed Energy Efficiencies Strategy for the City of Greater Sudbury was prepared
and presented at the November 5 Priorities Committee meeting (attached). Following questions
atthe end of the presentation, Priorities Committee asked that staff prepare energy savings targets
as well as provide financial justification for hiring a Certified Energy Manager. An Addendum was
prepared and tabled at Finance Committee meeting on November 17%.

The present report addresses a question relating to the possibility of contracting out a Certified
Energy Manager to neighbouring municipalities, should the City have such an employee on staff.

Contracting out a Certified Energy Manager

The City of Greater Sudbury currently does not have an employee that meets the qualifications of
a Certified Energy Manager. As such, there is no one on staff that has the role of coordinating
conservation and energy demand management and as a result full potential savings are not being
realized.

The City currently manages over 600 buildings. It would take considerable time for the Certified
Energy Manager to gain familiarity with the City's facilities and building stock from a conservation
and energy management perspective. Other municipalities with fewer buildings have found their
Certified Energy Manager or team of energy-related employees busy full-time within the
municipality. As such, contracting out the Certified Energy Manager could only be evaluated after
the first few years of full-time service to City of Greater Sudbury energy management. Should such
an approach be deemed feasible, a proposed approach would be presented to Council for
approval,

Need for a Certified Energy Manager at CGS

The City’s Energy Efficiencies Strategic Project Team has prepared an Energy
Efficiencies Strategy, which identifies the clear need for hiring a Certified Energy
Manager as a full-time permanent employee. Experience in other Ontario municipalities
that have staff dedicated solely to energy conservation and energy management have
found that the salaries are more than covered by the savings brought to the municipality
through decreased energy expenses. One of the key recommendations from a CGS
Internal Audit prepared in 2005 was to “Assign clear responsibility for energy
management to a single person. Responsibilities should include monitoring and
analyzing energy usage at City facilities.”

Additional benefits of having a Certified Energy Manager as part of the CGS staff
complement include:
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A Certified Energy Manager would perform in-house energy audits as part of
their role, which would represent a substantial cost savings over hiring a
consultant for every audit. This would ensure that deep knowledge of our
facilities’ energy potentials and liabilities is maintained within the CGS
organization.

Full advantage of the AMO/LAS Energy Management Tool would be achieved
resulting in comprehensive energy management coordination resulting in
reduction in energy use and savings.

Coordinated approach to provincial and federal retrofit grants application.

Retrofits would be based on a comprehensive overview of all CGS facilities.

CGS would be prepared to fulfill the upcoming legislative requirements under the
Energy Conservation Leadership Act, 2006.



